

Naracoorte & District Hockey Association

Minutes for General meeting

25^h February 2025

Present: Rachel Withers, Andrew Doecke, Carolyn McLaren, Sarah Anderson, Clarry Martin, Andrea Taylor, Pete Anderson, Joel Anderson, Jorja Doecke, Bek Bilston, Henry Norcock, Kristy Boord, Gavin Boord, Trent Waters, Alex Coon, Bruce Cameron, Amanda Davey, Scott Copping, Matt McGregor, Anna Young, Jane Agnew, Gayle Ellis, Anne freeman, Kelli Harris, Ollie chasten, Di Schinkel, Skylea McLean, Sharon Clothier, Chloe Nancarrow, Anna McGregor, Sarah Fry, Alesha Munro, Amelie Doecke, Cole Andrews, Danny Verrall

Apologies: Monique Crossling, Rachel Doecke, Micheal Hutchison, Kelly Gayle, Sarah Hamilton, Aimee Mastrangelo, Jayne Waters, Brett rumball, Tyron Coulter

Minutes from last meeting

Moved: Amelie Doecke Seconded: Henry Norcock Carried: Yes

Business Arising from previous meeting.

Correspondence

Hockey SA smarter fundraising email

Craig bakehouse sponsorship offer

Office for Recreation and Sport Club Volunteer Youth Leadership Program

LSEHA Potential Pre-Season Fixture

Heart Foundation's Active Australia Innovation Challenge

Quarterly Regional Participation Meeting Minutes 29/1/25

Reports

- President: -

- Treasurer
 - Budget meeting report: [NDHA 2025 Budget Review.xlsx](#). recommendations from the committee as shown in this document [9r3oejftttsiyoag.docx](#).

- A few updates were made to the feb report, with the main difference in the sponsorship, as well as the rebate from the Naracoorte hotel. recommendations from the finance meeting, were discussed and read.

Motion: The recommendations from the budget review be put into place and applied to the 2025 season. Moved: Pete Anderson Seconded: Jane Agnew Carried: Yes.

Motion: The feb financial document are excepted as true and correct. Moved: Pete Anderson Seconded: Henry Norcock. Carried: Yes.

Projected numbers for the year are in the budget and fee structure.

- Registrar: Portals are open for registration. If the season starts on the 28th of march, grand final 17th august, playing through the country champs weekend. **Motion:** we play through the Country championships, with a proposed start date of the 28th of march, with the grand final on the 17th of August. Moved: Kristy Seconded: Amelie Doecke Moved: Yes.

Team nominations to be submitted to Kristy prior to next meeting.

Permits can be submitted from now.

- Junior Coordinator -

Under 9s- Hook into Hockey. The process for registration has changed for under 9's seeing a reduction in price. Under 9's will need to update their membership once they play 5+ games in under 13's to a junior membership. An event has been set up on the website for ease of registration.

Kids have now got access to 2 sport vouchers, talk to Gayle if you need help.

Tuesday the 24th will be a come and try for hooked-into-hockey session for both in a school and after school.

Working with children's check need to be done, for anyone involved with junior hockey.

All coaches require some level of qualification, with a link to complete.

- Publicity
 - Thanks to a few people from each clubs who were submitting reports. We worked with the local papers, with multiple weekends spent chasing reports. Clubs need to be reminded that the reports are a reflection on the association. Some recommendations were made to further the role.
- Umpiring: -

- Web/IT:
 - Online registration has been set up, with people urged to reach out for help. Payment plans are now available to pay off fee as the season progresses.

- Grounds: the tractor in the playgroup was removed, and the shed door was fixed. If people could ensure that lights are turned off and the facilities are locked, after trainings etc. the nets on the goals will be fixed, with a working bee to be attempted to be organised prior to the burnside weekend.

- Canteen: Catering from the burnside weekend will be similar to last year.

- Bar: fridge has been serviced and is waiting on parts.

- Sponsorship/Fundraising: sponsorship letter will be started this week. Fundraising will be getting pushed this year, with a need for volunteering.

- Club Reports
 - K/L: We will not be nominating an under 16's team. With a come and try day in a couple weeks, joint with darts. A lack of numbers and volunteers due to long days and the turf. A few ideas will be investigated moving forward.
 - Dartmoor: a come and try with KL, of their first Wednesday of march.
 - Redlegs: numbers in juniors and women are low, with a come and try this weekend.
 - Tatiara: all good, thinking of the by situation.
 - Greenbottles: Pretty good, just investigating how they are going to work the large amount of under 13's

General Business

- Team nominations: Due ASAP
- Women's competition: concern was raised regarding numbers in the women's comp, with flexibility being sought with numbers.
- Clubroom hire/pricing etc: a few ideas regarding pricing will be looked at at the following meeting.
- Canteen Lease: Motion: the executive consider an agreement with the leasee that mutually benefits both parties. Moved: Clarry Martin Seconded: Henry Norcock Carried:

Yes. Amendments will be made to the contract through the executive. Clubs can provide feedback to the executive by Sunday afternoon, with a date to be organised with leasee to organise the final details.

- RSA evening: a night will be done with their RSA's at the club rooms with people joining, doing majority on the night. Carolyn will investigate out and let clubs know in advance.
- Burnside weekend: the 14th of march will be their weekend. They will hold a training, then a come and try. Naracoorte may put teams in against burnside and LSE, if numbers allow. Burnside will leave Sunday, with us catering for them. Some helpers will be needed for this weekend to make it a success.
- Amenities working group: A plan was posed to the committee from the amenities group, with the idea of optimising seating in front of the building. The idea need to be passed through council and sport committee. With finer details yet to be discussed. Motion: The current plan gets submitted to the sports centre then further to the council for approval. Moved: Bruce Cameron Seconded: Gayle Ellis Carried: Yes
- Funeral: the funeral was well supported, with help greatly appreciated with a relationship being sought with wattle range funerals.
- Keys need to be located and reported to Andrew.

Next meeting date: **25th march**

Meeting Closed: 10:24pm